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Protect Yourself From Medicare Fraud!�

    �

Did you know that $60 to $90 billion of 

our tax dollars are lost to Medicare fraud 

each year?  �

    Come meet a representative of the 

Massachusetts Senior Medicare Patrol 

(MA SMP) Program and participate in a 

discussion on how to prevent, detect, and 

report healthcare errors, fraud and abuse. 

We all can have an active role in protecting Medicare for ourselves 

and future generations.  �

    This free information workshop will provide you with the tools to 

become a more informed and engaged health care consumer includ-

ing information about the new Medicare cards.  �

Where: Gardner Senior Center � 294 Pleasant St., Gardner �

When: Wednesday, April 29 at 1pm    RSVP: 978�630�4067�

History At Play, a live solo and ensemble program presents “I now pronounce you Lucy Stone”�

�

Where: Gardner Senior Center.�

When: Monday, April 13 at 1pm�

�

Fee: $2.00 per person�

RSVP: If you plan to attend, call 978�630�4067 to register�

��

A Leader of Women’s Suffrage, Lucy Stone, Transports Audiences back in Time! �

�

Interesting note: Lucy Stone had ties to Gardner, MA�

BREAKFAST WITH A BADGE�Tues, April 7 at 10am�

�

Officers from the Gardner Police Department will be 

on�site at the Gardner Senior Center to meet with 

seniors while enjoying a complimentary continental 

breakfast. In this informal setting, it is a great way to 

know who serves and protects our community.�

�

Note: To ensure that everyone who attends is able 

to eat, no food items can be taken home.�

FINANCIAL PLANNING SEMINAR �

�

Found out how the the SECURE ACT 

will dramatically affect many IRA and 

401 k rules.�

�

Other topics covered:�

*Retirement plans�

*Eliminate Market risk�

*10% interest bonus on your IRA and 401 K plans�

*Free your IRA from IRS tax prison�

*Eliminate required distributions after age 72�

*Many other topics…..�

�

Where: Gardner Senior Center on Tues, April 14 at 1PM�

RSVP:   If you plan to attend, kindly call 978�630�4067�

MOTHER’S DAY SOCIAL on Wed, May 6 at 1pm�

�

Please join us for as we honor all the wonderful moms 

by attending an ICE CREAM SOCIAL for this 

special occasion. All are welcome, but sign 

up is mandatory to 978�630�4067 by the 

deadline of May 1.�
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Mission Statement   The Gardner Council on Aging mission consists of three core responsibilities. Iden-

tify the needs of the community’s elderly population and to know the resources that are available. Educate 

the community at large in the needs of seniors. Design, promote and implement needed services for the 

elderly and to coordinate with existing services for the elderly. �

�

�

FALLON SENIOR PLAN �

�

Bill Bejerke will be at the Gardner Senior 

Center on the following dates:�

Thursdays, May 28 & July 23 from 1PM�3PM�

Monday, Sept 21 from 1PM�3PM�

�

These are one on one sessions to assist those currently 

enrolled in the plan and for those interested in know-

ing more about this plan for seniors. �

�

*Appointments are not needed�

SHINE COUNSELOR�

�

Gail Noel is able to assist with your 

health insurance needs. Appointments 

book up quickly, so call 978�630�4067 to reserve 

an appointment at the Gardner Senior Center.�

 �

To book an appointment with Gail at the Temple-

ton or Winchendon Senior Centers, call directly.�

Templeton     # 978�894�2780 �

Winchendon # 978�297�3155�

COMPUTER INSTRUCTION �

�

�

If you need computer/technology assistance, we 

have an instructor every Mon from 10:30AM�

11:30AM. �

�

● Guidance to help you navigate laptop, tablet, or 

desktop�

●Free Wi�Fi is available throughout the building�

●The computer room is located in the basement 

level�

LENDING LIBRARY�

�

�

You are encouraged to stop by the Senior Center 

to take advantage of our media room. We have 

many newer books & puzzles for you to enjoy. �

Please note: �

While we accept donations of books and puzzles, 

we kindly ask that books be in good condition and 

that puzzles are five�hundred pieces or less with 

boxes intact, and that pieces are not missing. We 

also request that all puzzle boxes are taped se-

curely before you drop them off.�

SHINE PROGRAM (Serving the Health Insurance Needs of Everyone)�

What is a SHINE Counselor? �

A committed volunteer who is trained and certified by the Exec-

utive Office of Elder Affairs in many areas of health insurance, 

including Medicare Part A, Part B, and Part D; Medigap insur-

ance, Medicare HMOs, retiree insurance plans, prescription drug 

programs, Medicaid, Medicare assistance programs (QMB, SLMB 

and QI), and other programs for people with limited resources. )�

The SHINE Program is administered by the Massachusetts Exec-

utive Office of  Elder Affairs. The program is partially funded by 

the federal agency Centers for Medicare & Medicaid services.�

SENIOR CENTER BOOK CLUB � Meets every 4th Monday�

 �

We will not have a meeting in May as the 4th Mon is Memorial 

Day. In June there is the possibility of an author speaking to the 

group. Also, we are planning to have a movie in the nice air 

conditioned Senior Center Library in (hot) July and are looking 

for a movie of a book we have we read. �

�

*April: “A Woman of No Importance: The Unknown 

Story of the American Spy” Sonia Purnell�

�

*June: Book of choice by Agatha Christie�
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Mark your calendar for Award Winning 

Elvis Presley Tribute Artist Robert Black!�

�

Where: Gardner Senior Center�

When: Wednesday, May 27�

Time: 1pm               Fee: $2.00�

�

Elvis will be in the building, so sign up in 

person or to 978�630�4067�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

  “The best way to cheer yourself up is to try to cheer somebody else up.”     Mark Twain�

New session of Beginner 

Line Dance!�

�

�

�

�

Where: Gardner Senior Center�

When: Started on March 2�

Fee: $3 payable to instructor, Pauline Richard�

�

Session times:�

�

*9:45am�10:45 is Beginner for those with NO 

experience�

*10:45am�11:45am is Beginner to Intermediate�

�

�

*Registration is not needed, just show up�

�

UPCOMING CULTURAL COUNCIL SHOWS�

�

�

May 18: Tommy Rull�

�

June 24: Dan Kirouac�

�

July 29: Sean Fullerton�

�

September 14: Music Is Love�

�

November 2: Davis Bates�

This page is normally devoted to the monthly menu for Montachusett Opportunity Council 

(MOC) meal program, but due to not having the April menu available for our printing com-

pany’s submission deadline, that particular menu is not available in this month’s newsletter. 

Call 978�345�8501 or 978�632�1330 to know the menu selections and/or to order a home 

delivery, or a meal for the congregate site when the senior center re�opens.�

Sudoku is easy to play and the rules are simple. Fill in the blanks so that each row, each column, and 

each of the nine 3x3 grids contain one instance of each of the numbers 1 through 9. https://www.puzzles.ca/sudoku�
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�

For those of you who may not know, the Gardner Senior Center shares building space with the 

Community Action Committee (CAC) Agency. While both agencies operate from the same physical 

location, our missions are uniquely separate. The CAC operates a food pantry for the Gardner Com-

munity. In addition, they provide medical transport for senior citizens who live in Gardner that need 

medical transport out of town up to a forty�mile radius only, on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays 

and Fridays. They do not drive to Boston. �

The Senior Center offers services for senior citizens, such as social events, health & wellness classes, 

and recreational opportunities and to provide resources for the elderly. �

�

The offerings listed for both agencies noted are not comprehensive, so call for more information.�

��

                 CAC # 978�632�8700                                 Senior Center # 978�630�4067�
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SENIOR ZUMBA WITH AMY� Fridays at 8:30 AM�

�

This class incorporates dancing to lively 

music. You may not even realize you are 

exercising, because you will be laughing and 

having fun!! �

�

Suggested donation of $2.00�

Hearing Aid Cleaning with Lisa from Miracle Ear�

��

Where: Gardner Senior Center�1st floor conference room�

When:  Every 1st Wed of the month at 10am �

Free!! First come, First served basis. �

�

FOOTCARE BY NURSES�

�

This service specializes in the care of elders 

and/or diabetics who have concerns over ingrown toe nails, 

fungus, calluses and other issues with foot care.�

                    This is NOT a cosmetic service  �

YOGA WITH SUE�

�

Gentle Yoga:       Friday�10am�11am�

GO�Movements:  Friday�11am�12pm�

YO�Movements:  Monday�8:30am�9:30am�

Serenity Yoga:     Tuesday�8:15am�9:15am�

 �

The instructor gears these classes for everyone to benefit and 

all movements/breathing can be modified for your personal 

comfort. Participants use a chair for all classes with exception 

of Mat Yoga.�

 �

Suggested donation of $2.00 per class�

A NEW YEAR!   A NEW YOU!�

�

�

Join us at TOPS Chapter 449, a nonprofit 

weight loss program on Thursdays at the 

Gardner Senior Center at 9am.�

�

TOPS Club, Inc. is the original, nonprofit, weight�loss sup-

port and wellness education organization. Established in 1948 

to champion weight�loss support and success, it has helped 

millions of people live healthier lives. �

��

Fees: $32.00 a year/$3 per week includes subscription to 

TOPS magazine and special events held throughout the year. 

This group not only supports weight� loss, but also provides a 

warm and supportive atmosphere with great fellowship.�

�

For more information, call Cheryl at 978�602�4649. �

LINE DANCING WITH PAULINE�$3 per class�

 �

LINE DANCE CLASS:            Every Tues at 9:30 AM�

BEGINNER LINE DANCE:    Every Mon at 9:45 AM�

��

All new session of Beginner class started on 

March 2� �

TAI CHI CLASSES�

��

The benefits of tai chi are said to include the 

reduction of stress, anxiety, depression, and 

the enhancement of mood, both in healthy 

people and in those with chronic conditions. 

www.medicalnewstoday.com/articles/265507.php�

�

Thursdays at 10:30 AM              Suggested donation of $2.00�

MANICURES & PEDICURES BY VERONICA�

�

If you are in need of pampering, call 978�407�7658 to 

make an appointment at the Gardner Senior Center for her 

cosmetic services. �

�

Also available: Reflexology, Paraffin 

treatments, Nail trimming, Collagen Sock 

pedicures and more...�

MAT YOGA WITH SUE�Thursdays at 2:00 PM�

�

While still gentle, mat yoga will offer additional health 

and wellness benefits that differ from chair yoga.�

�

Suggested donation is $2.00�

To attend, email suemedeiros2014@gmail.com�

To inquire on pricing, call 413�367�8369 �

To book an appointment at the Gardner Senior 

Center, call 978�630�4067 �

WHERE IS THE CARROT?�

�

Locate that image within the newsletter pages and enter your 

name at the office for a chance to win a special prize. �

�

March winner: Claudette Strout’s # was chosen by Sandy Arsenault�

�
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PITCH �

�

Join the pitch players every 

Wednesday morning at 9:30 AM. 

This is a fun group and it is only $2.00 to play. �

�

Winners for February:�

�

Dave Skinner                   Lou Laliberte�

Joe LeBlanc                     Joe Andrews�

Peter Griffin                    Velma Leger�

Rosella Laprise                Donna Laford�

Claudette Strout             Jerry Hamel�

Dick Ploof                      John Mazejka�

Nancy Collett�

CRIBBAGE�

�

�

Cribbage players meet every Tuesday at 1:30 

PM. Cost is $1.25. New players are always wel-

come. Test your skills for high game, high hand 

and a chance at a door prize. �

�

Winners for February:�

�

Walter Scott                   Lou Laliberte�

Joe Macaloney               Don Dame�

Odette Racette              Velma Leger�

Del Richard                    Joe LeBlanc�

�

POOL HALL�

�

We have three pool tables 

that are available to use all 

day long. If you notice any 

issues with the 

tables, please 

notify staff. �

�

KNITTING & CROCHET GROUP�

�

Please join us as we enjoy the company of others 

while working on our individual projects. �

��

Meets every 1st & 3rd Tuesday of the month �

at 1:00 PM. �

�

          �

�

�

�

�

 

 

 

 

�

�

�

�

�
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�

�
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�

�

Quilters: �

Meet every Wed at 9 AM. Besides 

quilting, you are welcome to bring 

any type of craft you like to work on.�

�

Quilters’ Guild: �

Meets every third Tuesday of the month. Doors 

open at 5:30PM . Meeting is from 6PM�8PM.�

GAME OF BRIDGE�

�

Players meet every Monday of 

the month. All are welcome to 

join in for this mind sharpening 

card game. Games 

start at 9 AM. �

�

�

APRIL MOVIE: MISS PETTIGREW LIVES FOR A DAY�

�

Wednesday, April 22 at 1:30pm�

“It's 1939 and governess Guinevere Pettigrew 

finds herself out of work and on the bread 

line. Middle�aged and running out of options, 

Miss Pettigrew takes an uncharacteristic gam-

ble when, after being refused work at an em-

ployment agency, she pinches the details of a 

juicy assignment and pursues the job�herself.”�

�

Popcorn and drink included�

WHIST CARD GAMES ARE BACK!�

�

Collette Brown will be leading this fun co�ed group and 

all card players are encouraged to join this fun group. If you 

have never played, they will instruct you. Meets every 1st and 

3rd Wednesday of the month in the basement level at 1pm. �

�

Cost is $2 per person and monies are paid out in prizes.�

Congrats to the recent champions 

of the Killer Pool Tournament!�

1st place�Victor Rivera�

2nd place�Tom Meador�

*Top Kissing Booth: Val Cormier seeking customers 

*Bottom Kissing Booth clockwise: Bob Feeley, Arlene 

Girouard and Gisele Atkinson 

*Kitchen photo: Volunteers preparing the recent 

Christmas Day dinner for seniors at the PACC Club 
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               �

SENIOR TRANSPORTATION�

��

In partnership with Montachusett Regional Transit 

Authority (MART), seniors are eligible for curbside 

transportation from their homes. �

�

*Must be aged sixty or older & reside in Gardner�

*This service runs on weekdays only�

*In�town Gardner transport only�

*MART requires 24 hour notice for scheduling�

*Rides cancel with school delay or closure�

��

Please register (one time only) via the Gardner 

Senior Center at 978�630�4067 and once that 

process is complete, always call MART directly to 

schedule at 1�800�922�5636 Ext 3�

�

Staff Directory�

�

Director�

Claude Leger�

cleger@gardner�ma.gov�

Administrative Assistant�

Celeste Wehmeyer  �

cwehmeyer@gardner�ma.gov    �

Building Maintenance�

Robert Cormier�

Café Site Manager�

Anne Hall�

978�632�1330�

�

Hours of operation�

Mon & Tues:7:30AM�4:00PM�

Wed & Thurs:7:30AM�3:45PM�

Fri:7:30AM�1:00PM�

AARP contact: Call Diane Pellett at 978�632�5976 for info�

�

●British Landscapes featuring England, Scotland, and Wales: June 

4 � 13, 2020�

●Bluegrass Country & the Smoky Mountains featuring Louisville, 

Gatlinburg & Ashville: September 3�11, 2020�

●Day trip featuring Mayflower's Historic Return including 45 min. 

Boston Harbor Cruise, complete luncheon at The Venezia, and 

music and storytelling by Captain Paul "Sasquatch" Cohan: Tues-

day, May 19, 2020.�

● Alaska Discovery Land & Cruise June 6 � 17, 2020  �

● Bluegrass Country & the Smoky Mountains September 3 � 11, 

2020�

�

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~�

Golden Age contact: Call Teri G at 978�632�8348 for info�

�

●Museum of Russian Icons & O’Connor’s Restaurant Wed, April 22�

●Mohegan Sun Casino: Wed, May 6�

●Encore Casino: Friday, July 17�

●Mystery Day Tour: Wed, Aug 19     �

COA BOARD OF DIRECTORS�

●Sandy Barton-Chair 

●Jeff Nelson-Vice Chair 

●Kathy O’Brien-Secretary 

●Terri Hillman-Treasurer 

●Audrey Faucher-Member 

●Maurice Lizotte-Associate Member 

●Ron Darmetka– Associate Member 

●Joe Arsenault-Associate Member 

●Lynn Mccarthy-Associate Member 

●Dick Girardin-Associate Member 

●Gloria Tarpey-Golden Age Rep 

●Pat Jandris-AARP Rep 

●Paul Leone-Associate Member 

●Vacant–Associate Member 

●Vacant-Associate Member 

 

Unless otherwise noted, open COA 

Board meetings are held every 1st Mon 

of the month at the Gardner Senior  

with the exception of July and August. 

 

If you have an interest in serving on the 

board, please notify the Director, 

Claude Leger. �

                                   SENIOR TRAVEL�

BIG BINGO�

�

�

�

Played every Thursday at 1:00PM in the 

basement level. Bigger prizes means 

more fun!!�

MONTHLY SWEETS�

�

Join us at the Gardner Senior Center on the third Tuesday 

of the month at 12:30 PM to enjoy a wonderful dessert 

prepared by Gardner Rehab.�

�

Gardner Rehabilitation  & Nursing Center �

59 Eastwood Circle, Gardner, MA 01440�

MONTHLY BIRTHDAYS�

�

Stop over for a piece of 

birthday cake on the first Thursday of the month at 

12:30pm in the basement level of the Gardner Senior 

Center. �

Thank you to Baldwinville Skilled Nursing & Rehab 

Center for providing the special birthday cake.�

GOLDEN AGE CLUB�

�

Regular meetings are held the 2nd 

Wed of each month unless otherwise 

designated on your Golden Age cal-

endar. The meetings are held at the 

Senior Center at 1:30PM. �

AARP GARDNER CHAPTER�

�

Regular meetings are held the 3rd 

Wed of each month unless otherwise 

designated on your AARP calendar. 

The meetings are held at the Senior 

Center at 1:30PM. �

�

�

Please note that your Golden 

Age and AARP calendars or 

monthly bulletin supersedes any 

information published in the 

Senior Center newsletter. Be sure 

to note dates on special off�site 

events and hiatus of meetings 

during the summer months and 

holiday season.�



�

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

 

�

The Sean Fullerton con-

cert has been rescheduled 

to Wednesday, June 3 at 

1pm. 

 

Be sure to notice the 

schedule of Cultural Coun-

cil Concerts on page 3 of 

the newsletter 

 

1�

9.00 Quilters  

9:30 Pitch 

10:00 Miracle Ear’s Lisa  

1:00 Whist card game 

2�

9:00 TOPS  

9:00 FootCare By Nurses 

10:30 Tai chi 

11:00 Bread 

12:30 Birthday cake from-

Baldwinville Nursing & Re-

hab Center 

1:00 Big Bingo 

2:00 Mat Yoga 

3�

�

8:30 Senior Zumba 

10:00 Gentle Stretch Yoga 

11:00 GO Movements �

�

 

�

� 6�

8:30 YO-Movements 

9:00 Bridge 

9:45 Beginner L Dance 

10:30 Computer assistance 

2:00 COA Board meeting 

7 

8:15 Serenity Yoga 

9:30 Line Dancing 

10:00 BWAB 

11:00 Bread 

1:00 Knitting 

8�

9.00 Quilters  

9:30 Pitch 

1:30 Golden Age meeting 

 

 

9�

9:00 TOPS  

10:30 Tai chi 

11:00 Bread 

1:00 Big Bingo 

2:00 Mat Yoga 

10�

�

8:30 Senior Zumba 

10:00 Gentle Stretch Yoga 

11:00 GO Movements �

�

� 13 

8:00 SHINE 

8:30 YO-Movements 

9:00 Bridge 

9:30 Veronica’s Manicures 

9:45 Beginner L Dance 

10:30 Computer assistance 

1:00 Lucy Stone 

14�

�

8:15 Serenity Yoga 

9:30 Line Dancing 

11:00 Bread 

1:00 Financial Planning  

1:30 Cribbage 

15�

 

9.00 Quilters  

9:30 Pitch 

1:00 Whist card game 

1:30 AARP meeting 

�

16�

9:00 TOPS 

10:30 Tai chi 

11:00 Bread 

1:00 Big Bingo 

2:00 Mat Yoga 

 

 

17�

�

8:30 Senior Zumba 

10:00 Gentle Stretch Yoga 

11:00 GO Movements �

�

�

� 20  Closed�

�

 

 

�

 

21 

8:15 Serenity Yoga 

9:30 Line Dancing 

11:00 Bread 

12:30 Sweets w/ G Rehab 

1:00 Knitting 

1:30 Cribbage 

6:00 Quilters’ Guild 

22�

 

9.00 Quilters  

9:30 Pitch 

1:30 Movie 

 

�

23�

 

9:00 TOPS 

10:30 Tai chi 

11:00 Bread 

1:00 Big Bingo 

2:00 Mat Yoga 

   

24�

�

8:30 Senior Zumba 

10:00 Gentle Stretch Yoga 

11:00 GO Movements �

 

�

� 27�

 

8:00 SHINE 

8:30 YO-Movements 

9:00 Bridge 

9:45 Beginner L Dance 

10:30 Computer assistance 

1:00 Book Club 

28�

 

8:15 Serenity Yoga 

9:30 Line Dancing 

11:00 Bread 

1:30 Cribbage 

29�

9.00 Quilters  

9:30 Pitch 

1:00 Senior Medicare Patrol 

�

 

 

30�

9:00 TOPS 

10:00 Blue Cross & BS re-

source table w/Lisa 

10:30 Tai chi 

11:00 Bread 

1:00 Big Bingo 

2:00 Mat Yoga 

�

�

�

�
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The theme for Earth Day 2020 is climate action         https://www.sciencefocus.com/planet-earth/13-things-you-can-do-on-earth-day-or-everyday-to-help-the-planet/ 

 

The enormous challenge — but also the vast opportunities — of action on climate change have distinguished the issue as the most pressing topic for the 50th anniver-

sary. Climate change represents the biggest challenge to the future of humanity and the life-support systems that make our world habitable. 

One small and easy way to help, buy a reusable water bottle.  

In 2016, over 480 billion plastic bottles were sold, which is over 60 for every person. If everyone had a reusable water bottle, then this number would decrease greatly. If 

you don’t already own one, then go out and buy a bottle that you can take with you everywhere you go. 

Cutting down on single-use plastic bottles also means drinking less juices and fizzy drinks, good for your health as they contain a lot of sugar and sometimes weird 

chemicals. If they are in a glass bottle, then this is a better option to reduce plastic waste. 

Short Term Rehabilitation • Long Term Care • Respite Care
Wound Care • Hospice & Palliative Care 

1199 John Fitch Highway, Fitchburg, MA 01420 
978.345.0146 | www.nextstephc.com

Post–Acute Rehabilitation to 
strengthen, support and help 

you succeed on your Next 
Step to getting home. 


